
Legislative Services 
Town of Newmarket 
395 Mulock Drive  clerks@newmarket.ca 
P.O. Box 328 Station Main  tel.:  905-953-5300 
Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 fax:  905-953-5100 

 

March 26, 2024 

 

Sent via email: JKogan@YRP.CA 

 

Attn: York Regional Police 

 

RE: Town of Newmarket- Carol Avenue Traffic Review 

 

I am writing to advise you that at the Council meeting held on March 25, 2024, Council 

adopted the following recommendations regarding the above referenced matter: 

1. That the report entitled Carol Avenue Traffic Review dated March 18, 2024, be 
received; and, 

2. That a copy of this report be forwarded to York Regional Police; and, 
3. That a copy of this report be forwarded to York Region, and that Newmarket staff 

work with York Region to reduce any potential causes of traffic infiltration from 
Yonge Street; and, 

4. That the Carol Avenue/Park Avenue intersection be rehabilitated to improve both 
traffic and pedestrian operations; and, 

5. That staff consider Category 1 (temporary traffic calming measures) in 2024 for 
Carol Avenue; and, 

6. That subject to public consultation, staff initiate appropriate no parking measures 
on the west side of Carol Avenue between Park Avenue and Avenue Road; and,  

7. That staff be authorized and directed to do all things necessary to give effect to 
this resolution. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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